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Please refer to my comments submitted on the Planning application, prior to the appearance of the 

equivalent street notice of the listed building application.  The related documents note that the building 

has lost most of it's original internal architectural and spatial integrity. 

The external envelope has suffered extensive damage to it's painted east elevation, probably from the 

same event that caused the similar damage to the east elevation of No 9, where the damage is more 

readily visible. Despite this, the external volume presents itself to the surrounding streets with the 

elegant authority expected from a Georgian building in a prominent end of terrace location.

I have discussed the style with a local historian and have concluded that the inset roofs were merely an 

economic response, such buildings being as they were 'built as cheaply as possible, for maximum 

profit.'

 The air around the separate roofs inform that this element is part of a considered design; best be seen 

here from Highgate Road, viewed along the rear gardens. of no's 1-8. or in the opposite direction from 

the entrance ramp area to the new Wiblin Mews.

To infill between the roofs would greatly harm the understanding of the buildings' historic form.  

The external character of the building,should be left without further amendments especially as the 

interior spaces have been greatly altered by previous owners. 

The present owner is asking too much of the building envelope, and the application should be rejected.
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